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This is my recommendation on disposition of the appeal filed by Jeff Juel on 
behalf of The Ecology Center protesting the Libby District Ranger's Decision 
Notice (DN) for the Bristow Green Timber Sale on the Kootenai National Forest. 
 
The District Ranger's decision adopts Alternative 2, modified.  Implementation 
of this decision will harvest approximately 2,010 acres, yielding about 4,761 
MBF of timber products.  Cable, tractor, and helicopter logging methods will be 
used.  Post harvest fuel treatments will include slashing, yarding of tops, and 
underburning.  No new roads will be constructed, and RHCA buffers for creeks 
will be implemented. 
 
My review was conducted pursuant to, and in accordance with, 36 CFR 215.19 to 
ensure the analysis and decision are in compliance with applicable laws, 
regulations, policy, and orders.  The appeal record, including the Appellants' 
objections and recommended changes, has been thoroughly reviewed.   
 
SUMMARY  
 
The Appellants allege violations of the National Environmental Policy Act and 
the National Forest Management Act. 
 
The Appellants request the DN be remanded and the sale be redesigned so adequate 
snag and cavity nesting habitat will be left after harvest. 
 
An informal meeting was offered, but the Appellants declined to meet.  No 
interested party comments were received. 
 
FINDINGS 
 
My recommendation is based upon the following evaluation: 
 
Clarity of the Decision and Rationale 
 
The decision is clearly stated, complete, and includes accurate references. 
The rationale for the decision is thoroughly discussed and easy to understand. 
 
The DN would have been improved by inclusion of a section on mitigation and 
monitoring or by referencing where it could be located in the Environmental 
Assessment (EA). 
 
Although the EA contains good maps, the DN would have been improved by 
including a proximity map and a map of the selected alternative. 
 
I conclude that all aspects of the proposed action are disclosed either in the 
DN or the EA and are understandable when read in their entirety. 
 
Purpose of the Proposal and Comprehension of Benefits 
 
The purpose and need for the action are clearly written and concise.  The 
relationship between the Forest Plan and the purpose and need is clearly 



displayed in the DN and the EA. 
 
The no-action alternative was given full consideration, and it is clear it 
would not meet the purpose and need of the project.  The benefits of the 
selected alternative in meeting the purpose and need are accurately displayed. 
 
The decision criteria are clearly defined.  Discussion of the rationale for the 
decision is very strong and to the point.  Comparison of alternatives included 
in the rationale clearly define the differences among alternatives and the 
choices made.  The relationship between the decision criteria and the selected 
alternative is clear and supportive of the selected alternative.  The decision 
document explains how the selected alternative responds to public comment. 
 
I conclude the benefits and purpose of the decision are well supported. 
 
Consistency with Policy, Direction, and Supporting Information 
 
This decision is consistent with Forest Plan goals and direction.   
 
Ecosystem management principles and concepts are incorporated into the analysis 
and decision and are addressed in the EA. 
 
The decision clearly addresses applicable science, such as the Columbia River 
Basin study. 
 
The Finding of No Significant Impact (FONSI) is clear and supported by the EA. 
Context and intensity are clearly addressed in the FONSI.   
 
I find the action is consistent with all legal and regulatory requirements, as 
well as current Forest Service policy. 
 
Effectiveness of Public Participation Activities and Use of Comments 
 
A project-level public involvement strategy was developed.  The public was 
solicited to help formulate the proposal.  Scoping efforts included mailings, 
field trips, and legal advertisements.  Affected tribes and local, State, and 
other Federal agencies were identified and consulted.   
 
Scoping comments were used to identify issues.  The EA lists the criteria used 
to determine the significance of issues, which were then used to develop 
alternatives.  The EA did a good job of explaining why some issues were not 
considered significant.  However, the EA would have been improved by better 
tracking of all issues raised during scoping. 
 
Public and agency comments were used to identify a range of alternatives. 
Although only two alternatives were brought forward, other alternatives were 
considered but dropped from detailed study.  Reasons for dropping these 
alternatives are well documented in the analysis.  The range of alternatives is 
adequate. 
 
The response to comments was complete and positive, and public comments 
provided the framework on which the decision was based.   
 
The Responsible Official did a commendable job of involving the public, being 
responsive to comments, and showing how comments were considered in the 
decision. 
 
I find public participation efforts were excellent, appropriate in scope, and 
responsive to the public.   
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
I recommend the District Ranger's decision be affirmed and the Appellants' 
requested relief be denied.  
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